
        STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

          SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 10, 2025 

The meeƟng was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and 

Ron Profaizer.  

Denise Dragon signed and submiƩed completed audit. To be added to the town report.   

David Desaulniers and Bruce Barry forester for McCLaron submiƩed revised driveway permit. 

The new drive would be 40 Ō up the road ciƟng beƩer truck  access and miƟgaƟon  of erosion to 

the brook.  They intend to use the exisƟng landing .The width of 25- 30 Ō would sƟll require a 

culvert and stone approach. Jay Croteau suggested contacƟng the ConservaƟon CommiƩee and 

Planning Boards ASAP to start the process to expedite the process before the roads were closed.  

Jay Croteau and Ron Profaizer will contact the boards. Ron Profaizer will post a meeƟng 

following the Master Plan meeƟng Tuesday 11, 2025. 

 Driveway ApplicaƟon from Mark Gross/Meg Welnak for exisƟng driveway on pending sale of 

property. Copies to Planning Board and ConservaƟon CommiƩee for approval and 

recommendaƟons. QuesƟon of contacƟng the Fire Dept for the length over 300 Ō. Checklist was 

omiƩed but was sent later in the evening.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed the Timber Tax Warrant for Bienvenu. Warrant leŌ for tax collector.  

Steve Goldsmith moƟoned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the moƟon. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

General Assistance applicaƟon is not included on the website.  

Ron Profaizer contacted Terry Clark from Community Power to put the join up on pause. No 

reply from Terry Clark.  

Tory Fiorey spoke with the selectmen about  a permit for a fundraising raffle for Surry Village 

Charter School. No permit was needed because of non profit status.  

Building BCGES to Steve Goldsmith.  

File cabinet for Supervisors of the Checklist in place in meeƟng hall.  

The budget has been approved  



Warrant was signed. 

Confirmed Jason Contrady was appointed Deputy Treausrer.  

Worked on town officers. 

Jason Contrady will update EMD grant needed every five years.  

Bethel Bible exempƟon leƩer signed and sent. Sample included.  

Campgound leƩer signed and sent for trailer confirmaƟons.  

Jay Croteau replied to MaƩ Everson about plowing problem.  

Jay Croteau moƟoned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the moƟon. The selectmen agreed 

to adjourn.  

The meeƟng adjourned at 9:30 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 


